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MEMORANDUM

TO:
Rebecca J. Harilson


Legislative Research Commission


David Floyd

Legislative Research Commission


FROM:
Rich Storm, Commissioner

DATE:
September 24, 2024
SUBJECT:
FY 2024 Hunger Relief Program Report: KRS 150.150(3)

Pursuant to KRS 150.150(3), the Kentucky Department of Fish and Wildlife Resources (KDFWR) is required to provide for a “separate accounting” of funds derived from a volunteer donation to Hunger Relief as part of the vehicle registration process authorized in KRS 186.050(15). KDFWR is also required to “set aside not less than $25,000 from the Game and Fish Fund for the purpose of promoting hunger relief through specific wildlife management and conservation efforts” and to “report on the expenditures made pursuant to this subsection to the Governor and the Legislative Research Commission." This memorandum is the Kentucky Department of Fish and Wildlife Resource’s report for Fiscal Year (FY) 2024.
The attached chart provides an account of the funds that were identified as received in FY 2024 by KDFWR through this volunteer program. As you will note, the department received a total of $24.68 in revenue and expended $25,000.00 over the fiscal year.  In furtherance of the program to promote hunger relief, KDFWR additionally paid out $145,021.56 through conservation efforts with federal funds from the US Fish and Wildlife Service.
In FY 2024, the Department of Fish and Wildlife Resources also contracted with Hunters for the Hungry, a 501(c)(3) non-profit organization, for a total of $25,000 (contract PON2 660-2400000729). The purpose of this contract is to assist with and reimburse expenditures associated with the collection, processing, storage, and distribution of donated hunter-harvested deer. Such expenditures are reflected within the payment document (PRC 660-2400135628). In support of this statutory requirement, KDFWR has once again contracted (PON2 660-2400002651) with Hunters for the Hungry in the amount of $25,000 for the current fiscal year (FY 2025) and will report on related expenditures once this fiscal year is complete.  

Please contact me or Melissa Trent, Acting Director of Administrative Services, at (502) 892-4483, or by email at Melissa.Trent@ky.gov, should you have questions or require additional information.
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